
 
   

 
 
 

TOWN OF MENDON 
PARKS & RECREATION DEPARTMENT 

20 Main Street 
Mendon, Massachusetts 01756 

Phone: (508) 473-0600      Fax: (508) 478-8241   
Email: parkcomm@mendonma.gov 

 

mendonma.gov/parks 

Dan Byer            Thomas Belland 
Chairman            AJ Byrne 

Meeting Date: 8/11/16 
Meeting Location: Parks Building “Classroom”  

45 Taft Ave., Mendon, MA 
Minutes Approved: 10/6/2016 

 
Members Present: Dan Byer, AJ Byrne, Tom Belland  
Parks Director: Dan Byer 
Others: Tyler Cameron (Maintenance Supervisor), Paul Beera (Rec Program Counselor candidate) 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7pm. 
 
AJ made a motion to approve the minutes of the 6/13 and 6/30 meetings.  Tom seconded and 

all approved.   
 
The commission interviewed with Paul Beera.  Dan explained that due to vacations and increased 

enrollment there is a need for additional staffing for the rec program.  Paul was recommended by Alan as 
he has worked with him at sports camps before.  Paul stated he has no formal work experience; he has 
experience with sports camps and National Honor Society.   

AJ made a motion to hire Paul Beera at a rate of $10 per hour pending the receipt of clear 
background checks, Tom seconded and all approved.   

 
The commission discussed the Parks maintenance with Tyler.  Dan explained that due to the 

drought conditions they made the decision to cut back hours. There is little to no work available and the 
crew has run out of projects.  The commission discussed that hours have always been dependent on the 
workload.  They also agreed to make sure we clarify things upfront in future seasons.  The commission 
discussed several minor projects.  It was agreed that we will offer some extra hours to the crew members as 
things come up.   

 
The commissioners asked Tyler for feedback on the season.  Tyler explained some of the issues that 

came up.  Tyler felt that it was difficult to manage the crew, they were not receptive to criticism and there 
was an overall lack of respect.  The commission discussed issues with hiring millennials and the changes in 
work ethic. Tom and AJ offered suggestions to Tyler on supervising staff.  Dan explained that we will need 
to work on our policies over the fall to make sure we have better systems in place.  The commission agreed 
that we need to be more hands on with the maintenance crew.  AJ and Tyler both suggest we set up some 
meetings with the crew and commission to review our expectations.   

 
Dan also discussed the issues this summer with equipment breaking down.  Dan explained that he 

will be working over the off-season to better organize parts and maintenance to help with these issues.  
Tyler felt that it was hard to balance equipment maintenance with leading the crew.  All agreed that we will 
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involve Tyler in the hiring process.  Dan explained that by changing the Parks Director position to full 
time, he will also be able to work with the crew for the first month to set things up.  Dan, AJ, and Tom all 
expressed that they felt that Tyler did an excellent job this summer. 

 
The commission discussed the purchase of new mowers.  Dan explained that the current machines 

are almost 20 years old and failing.  Alan Tetreault did some research and has gotten some quotes on new 
equipment.  The recommendation is to purchase a new 60”or 72” zero-turn riding mower along with a 36”-
or 48” stand-on mower.  The commission discussed the sizes and needs.  Tyler and Dan explained that 
these mowers will be way more efficient that our existing equipment.  Dan reviewed our current line-up.  
They asked for Tyler’s input on the needs as well as the crew size.  Tyler thinks 3 or 4 will be sufficient 
with newer equipment.  Dan also got a price on a replacement walk-behind.  He recommends approaching 
the town for funding for the 2 new mowers in November and then using parks funds to replace our existing 
walk-behind when it fails.  AJ and Tom questioned the benefits of a stand-on mower versus a walk behind.  
Dan and Tyler feel they will be faster and more useful.  However there are concerns about the banking at 
Grover field and some cemeteries.  A stand-on mower may not work on the steep hills.  We will need to do 
some more research.  Dan explained we have a surplus in the maintenance salary account from the drought 
and can contribute funds from revolving.  They also discussed obtaining other quotes from Kubota.   

The commission agrees that we need to move forwards with new equipment.  Dan will get more 
information for the next meeting.   

 
The commission discussed the potential re-location of the parks maintenance headquarters from 

Highway.  Dan explained that there is some possibility of us being able to move into the rectory garage 
next to the new library or the former Miscoe Springs Bottling Plant.  He is not sure on the details as both 
sites have some complications.  Tyler discussed the needs for space for equipment as well as a separation 
from Highway.  The committee will discuss further when more information is available.   

 
Tom, AJ and Dan all thanked Tyler for his work this summer.   
Tyler left the meeting. 
 
The commission discussed the Lake Nipmuc water issues.  Dan updated the board on the results of 

the last Board of Health meeting.  They are going to move the water testing to Wednesdays to avoid 
possible higher contamination levels from weekend activity.  They will also do a new “composite” test.  
This will allow them to take 4 samples and mix them first before testing to get a better average result.  
Finally they reviewed the law and discovered we need 2 consecutive failures to force a closure. This means 
if a 2nd test 24 hours later is clear, we don’t have to close.  Dan also shared that the BOH has been 
maintaining records of septic systems on the lake.  Most of the houses near the beach are in compliance.  
Tom is still concerned about the storm run off by the beach access.  Dan said the BOH will test there as 
well.  

 
Dan reviewed a new issue with the well at Memorial Park.  There have been some issues with 

failing tests for total coliforms.  Tim Watson reached out to Dan and said he will have to do an assessment 
per DEP.  He thinks the well is not connected properly and there is a possibility we may need to replace the 
line from the bathrooms to the well to correct it.  He is going to pull together more information and will 
report back to the board.  Tom and AJ are concerned that we stay on top of this so we are not blind sighted.   

 
The commission discussed Clough Field.  The well is overflowing and flooding the field.  In 

addition there were issues with the irrigation system.  Dan explained the school has repaired the irrigation 
system.   The commission agrees that this may help the flooding issue by drawing down the well.  Tom and 
AJ don’t agree that we should fund repairs to the field.  Tom would like to know if the well can be capped 
rather than installing drainage. Dan will get more info. 
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The commission discussed the Tetreault Field project.  The quote from Eric Peterson came back at 
$39,680. Tom will work with him to see if they can get it under $35K.  Dan is still trying to contact 
Diamond Athletic.   

 
The commission also discussed the volleyball court. Tom got a quote of $8,750 to expand it to 

regulation standards.  The commission agrees that we would like to see this done but need to finish the 
field first.   

 
Dan updated the board on an issue with the irrigation at Grover field.  We have discovered a leak 

that will need to be replaced.  It appears that the line may have been damaged when it was de-winterized.  
Dan will get this taken care of.   

 
Dan updated the board on the basketball court lights.  He has met with Dennis Ceruti to review the 

project. They are exploring the possibilities of installing LED lights using green communities funding. Dan 
will keep looking in to it and update the board.   

 
Nipmuc Youth Football is looking to use Clough Field on 8/15 for practice.  The commission 

agreed as long as they make sure it is only for 1 day.  The fee will be $25.   
Facility Use application on file in parks office.  
 
The Mendon Cub Scouts would like to use the Pavilion for an event on 5/19/17 and Tetreault Field 

on a weekend day TBD for their rocket launch.  The commission agreed and will waive the fee.  
Facility Use application on file in parks office.  
 
Dan discussed an issue with facility use fees.  There were a number of groups that cancelled this 

season creating a lot of work.  He would like to have us charge a deposit.  The commission discussed and 
agreed on a $20 non-refundable deposit to hold the space.   

 
The commission discussed the summer programs.  Dan is just waiting on the final numbers from 

the bus company along with a few remaining payments to close out the books.  AJ stated he saw a lot of 
positive feedback on Facebook.  Both Tom and AJ heard good things about the program.  All agreed we 
are moving in the right direction.   

 
Dan discussed a possible raise for one of the rec program counselors.  Alan DeAngelis has 

recommended we offer Katherine Machione a bonus or raise as a thanks for all the hard work she has done 
this summer.  He felt that she really stepped it up and helped out whenever needed.  The commissioners 
agreed that she is a really good employee.  After some discussions with Alan, Dan explained that they 
would like 2 assistant directors for next summer and Katherine should be one of them. He would also like 
to offer her a raise, retroactive to June.  Tom and AJ both stated they have an issue with something being 
retroactive as it will create a bad precedent and wouldn’t be fair to other employees.  After further 
discussion they agreed to offer her a raise to $12.50 for the last 3 weeks.  They also recommend offering 
her the assistant director position for 2017.   

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm 
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